
Allen, Meredith 

6/3/2014 8:17:54 PM
Terrie D. Prosper (terrie.prosper@cpuc.ca.gov)

From:
Sent:
To:

Cc:
Bee:
Subject: Fwd: PG&E Tree Pruning Along Oak Glen Park

Begin forwarded message:

From: Redacted
Date: June 3, 2014 at 6:19:52 PM PDT
To: "Garthan. Brian’1 <BCarthan@oaklandnet.eom>

RedactedCc:
Redacted J "Allen. Meredith" <MEAe@,pge.com>. "Kattchee. Susan" 
<sk3tfchee@oakl3n.dnet.com>. "Zahn, Robert" <RZahn@oaklandn.et.com>
Subject: RE: PG&E Tree Pruning Along Oak Glen Park

Thank you Brian,

We are happy to attend and provide some background on PG&E’s Electric 
Overhead Vegetation Management Program,

Redacted

From: Carthan, Brian fmailto:BCarthan@oaklandnet.coml 
Sent: Tuesday, June 03, 2014 6:11 PM 
To:[fiedactecL ]
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Cc: Redacted 
Robert
Subject: RE: PG&E Tree Pruning Along Oak Glen Park

Allen, Meredith; Kattchee, Susan; Zahn,

Redact

Thank you for your explanation. A meeting is being planned with community 
and I will keep you informed of the date and time.

Brian Carthan, PWLF

Manager, Park and Tree Services Division

Bureau of Facilities & Environment

City of Oakland | Oakland Public Works Department | APWA Accredited Agency

7101 Edgewater Dr, Bldg 2 | Oakland, CA 94621

(510)615-5510 | (510)927-2658 Fax

bcarthan@oaklandnet.com

Report A Problem | Public Works Call Center | (510)615-5566

www.oaklandpw.com | pwacallcenter@oaklandnet.com | Mobile app: SeeClickFix

From: Redacted
Sent: Tuesday, June 03, 2014 4:40 PM
To: Carthan. Brian__________________
Cc: Redacted Allen, Meredith 
Subject: PG&E Tree Pruning Along Oak Glen Park

Hi Brian,

Thank you for speaking with me about the tree pruning work performed 
by PG&E at Oak Glen Park last Thursday. PG&E sincerely apologizes 
this work was performed without notification to the City or local residents 
in the area. As you know, we are in active discussions with the 
neighborhood, explaining the need for pruning to ensure both public
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safety and state regulatory requirements are upheld. We have offered to 
delay our Electric Overhead Vegetation Management pruning for G.O. 95 
Rule 35 for several weeks in order to allow time to meet with the 
neighborhood and discuss their concerns.

Unfortunately, another work group within PG&E identified an oak tree out 
of compliance with G.O. 165 that required pruning, and on Thursday,
May 29, the group, unbeknownst to us, began performing this work. 
Newcomb Tree immediately stopped the work as soon as a nearby 
property owner shared her concerns about punning the oak located in 
the park. Because the tree crew stopped their work immediately, they 
were unable to complete the compliance work and left a stubbed limb in 
the lower portion of the canopy. This tree, along with several others, will 
need additional pruning by PG&E for public safety, regulatory 
compliance and ANSI A300 standards, but we would like the opportunity 
to meet with the neighborhood in the next two weeks before completing 
any additional work.

We sincerely regret this oversight and we are working to ensure that 
something like this does not reoccur.

We are happy to meet with the community group to explain why this work 
took place and educate the public on the safety needs to ensure trees 
are kept a safe distance away from high voltage lines.

Please feel free to call me with any questions or concerns you may have.

Thank you,

Redacted
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PG&E is committed to protecting our customers' privacy.
http://www.pga <&OTM3glfftyeproagif/Wfacy/customer/
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